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Jenny,

Re: 8028-UA001881-02 Street Scape Proposals: South Boulevard.
This drawing provides cross-sectional details of hard surface planting pits and the adjacent SUDS channel with reeds and grill. I have a number of concerns and amendments to comments upon.

· The 1.0m sq planting pit provides an inadequate space to promote initial fibrous root development and should be increased to a minimum of 1.8m sq.

· No provision has been made below ground to accommodate, assist or future root development. Following a calculation of the volume of soil required to sustain the individual mature species of selected tree, a load-bearing foundation comprising of soil/root cells or trenches should be constructed thus facilitating good root development to allow the tree to achieve maximum growth and return the maximum benefits to the local environment. 

· Root cells/trenches should be installed adjacent to the improved planting pits. If constructed correctly, the rooting systems of the individual trees should be able to expand and develop without creating the usual, predictable damage to surface features such as the lifting of paved and tarmac areas and disturbances to curb stones and similar adjacent hard landscaped features.

· The drawing indicates a resin bonded surface around the tree pit at ground level. This provides a good porous surface for the tree pit and is preferred over tree grills. The drawing also provides details of below ground irrigation around the root ball however, irrigation (including storm water management) should also be extended to incorporate the root cells/trenches recommended for good root development.

· Porous surfacing or an engineered irrigation system should be applied to the above ground surfacing above the load-bearing foundation system for tree roots. 

· The planting pit design states the use of an urban tree soil as an appropriate medium for the trees to planted in whilst reducing the risks of soil compaction. Research indicates a low rate of successful tree establishment when using this product due to the low percentage/ratio of soil however, as the tree roots may extend out of the planting pit and into the proposed soil cells/trenches good root development should be catered for.

· The installation of soil cells/trenches will influence and dictate the morphology of the root system however there may still be a percentage of roots that will develop parallel to the concrete SUDS channel. I do consider there to be a future risk of direct damage occurring to the 25.0cm concrete division between the SUDs and the planting areas caused by the radial expansion of maturing roots. Any such damage may allow for root encroachment into the SUDS channel creating blockages or further nuisance issues. It may be advisable to asses the structural stability of the SUDS channel design and consider re-inforcement or alternative designs.

· I appreciate the confinements of the street scene and the constraints involved in accommodating tree planting and SUDS in parallel however I think it necessary to evaluate the design and the positioning of the planting areas and SUDS. It may be advisable to consider as to whether or not the two separate systems (tree pits and SUDS) can both be accommodated within a single design specification which provides appropriate below ground rooting areas, suitable irrigation/stormwater systems and SUDS.

Regards

Jon 
